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Apologies for Absence 
 
Geoff Fowler, Julie MacPherson, Sergey Mikhalovsky



The seventeenth International Nuclear Graphite Specialists Meeting (INGMS-17), was 
organised by the International Atomic Energy Agency with BCG sponsorship and help 
from our Hon. Treasurer, Prof. Tony Wickham, who was one of the founding organisers 
of this series. The meeting comprised stimulating meeting of science and engineering of 
nuclear graphite, directed to understand this important component of existing and future 
nuclear reactor designs. The conference outing to the Schonbrunn palace, with recitals 
of classical and operatic music, including waltzes of course, and a conference dinner 
within the palace itself, was truly spectacular.  
 
It is always a pleasure to give awards in recognition of excellence in carbon research. 
The British Carbon Group administers two such awards, the Brian Kelly Award and the 
Roger Taylor Memorial Award. At Carbon 2016 at Penn State University I was pleased 
to present the Brian Kelly Award to Dr. Yasuhiro Yamada of Chiba University, Japan for 
his paper on Review for analyses of defects in carbon materials using X-ray photo--
electron spectroscopy and computation. The award was made with a flourish of pom-
poms at the conference dinner in the hospitality suite of the hundred thousand seater 
Beaver stadium. 
 
There were two strong candidates for the Roger Taylor 



meetings. We have taken the unusual step of seeking to appoint an Hon. Treasurer ‘in 
waiting’ this year, to give time for hand over of this important role, which has been held 



 
Nassia Tzelepi was proposed by Norman Parkyns and seconded by Malcolm Heggie


